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                 Visit our Website:    
    www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

   Tennis is More Than Just A Game 
    Our program on February 8th was 
presented by Stefan Konowalsky, the 
Director of Tennis for the Delray Beach 
Youth Tennis Foundation (DBYTF). 
       One-fifth of all children in Palm 
Beach County live in poverty. Barely 
able to afford basic necessities, there 
is no room in these families’ budgets 
for out-of-school enrichment activities 
or academic support. By offering free 
tennis and education programming, 
along with mentoring, to children of 
under-resourced families, DBYTF not 
only teaches the game of tennis but 
also provides 
opportunities for 
exercise, competition, 
and team building to 
become life-long 
character traits. 

   Every day their 
children learn life skills in 
their programs: 
perseverance, self-
control, cooperation, and 
respect. their volunteer 
coaches and teachers witness 
profound transformations throughout 
the year as students bring these 
lessons to their classrooms and their 
personal lives. Since their beginning 
in 2015, they have reached over 
1,000 youth in Delray Beach.  The 
DBYTF operates programs at 3 sites, 

adding more each year in 
communities that need them 
most. For more information and 
to donate or volunteer, go to 
www.delraytennisfoundation.org. 

Everyone Should Have A Decent Place To Live  

   Our speaker on 
Febrauary 15 was 
Danielle Iverson, 
Director for Habitat 
for Humanity of 
Greater Palm Beach 
County. Their 
Mission: Seeking to 
put God's love into 
action, Habitat for 

Humanity brings people together to 
build homes, communities and hope. 
Their Vision: A World Where Everyone 
Has A Decent Place To Live. Habitat 
for Humanity GPBC is a nonprofit 
organization that works to provide 
affordable homeownership 
opportunities for hardworking and 
deserving families in Palm Beach 

County. They build homes in 
partnership with families who   
demonstrate a need for housing and a 
willingness to work with them to 
purchase a home of their own. With 
the help of their generous supporters 
and volunteers they have built 420 
homes, 721 revitalized and 1,100+ 
families and individuals empowered to 
achieve their dream of owning a safe, 
decent and affordable home. 
Also to that effort, they run a 2nd 
hand merchandise store called 
“Restore” at 5 different locations. Your 
tax deductible donation helps fund the 
construction of affordable homes for 
deserving, low-income families. 
For more information go to 
www.habitatsouthpalmbeach.org. 

 

 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                   

                 Upcoming Birthdays:           

                          March 5  - Alberta Rickard  
             March 6  - Bill Morse 
                            - Angie Gray 

                                 March 7  - Mike Salem 
                                March 10 - Joel Davidson 
                                March 17 - Sophia Youngberg 
                                March 21 - Bob Barcinski 
                                March 23 - Sally Schleifer 
                                March 28 - Carole Pollack 
 

                          Wedding Anniversaries: 
                                  None 

                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                   March 11 - Regina Sablo, 20 years   

                                                  March 29 - Pam Davidson, 13 years 

                                 

February 2nd Meeting “Finnegans” :  Jay Alperin is happy for FAU 
basketball, ranked in the top twenty. Carlene Laseter was happy 
Kentucky won again. Dave Freeburn, Ezra Krieg and Scott 
Youngberg put in for Punxsutawney Phil seeing his shadow and the 
Eagles quest to win the Super Bowl. Jeff Trantalis is not a Notre Dame 
Fan even though he likes Finnegan’s. Joel Davidson was happy for his 
brother vising last week and for Pam not losing her shirt at Gulfstream. 
Pam Davidson’s test were all negative. Yahoo! Bob Barcinski’s wife 
is happy he’s going for a hearing test tomorrow. Mark Scheinbaum 
recognized Terrence Moore for his achievements. Bob Hayes is 
enjoying his first meeting as PPOTM. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

February 8th Meeting :  The Peggy & Pollack show (Peggy Kelleher 
& Rich Pollack) took mainstage today for their efforts with the “On-A-
Roll” project. Everyone put in for that. Jay Alperin put in for his 
grandson scoring 3 goals in his first Lacrosse match. Carlene Laseter 
was happy for Kentucky beating UF in basketball. Joel Davidson and 
Jeff Rasor were happy for UM beating Duke. Ezra Krieg noted that 
Joel set the record for the shortest presentation. Dave Freeburn is 
happy for the Delray Tennis Open and hoping for an Eagles win in the 
Superbowl. Angie Gray was also happy for the Open. Steve Rubin 
spent 4 days driving his daughter in New Jersey. Mark Scheinbaum 
went to the movies for first time in years. Andie Devoe was happy how 
great the Delray Police and Firefighters were in handling a gas leak. 
Scott Youngberg & Mike Moschette were happy for another beautiful 
day (warm) in paradise. Bob Hayes was proud of his nephew who won 
MVP in a high school baseball tournament in Mexico. Terrence Moore 
has a new car due to his old car being totaled on Friday the 13th. Gina 
Sablo is going to California to visit her daughter. 

February 15th Meeting :  Everyone thanked Reeve Bright for a fun 

night at Putt-Putt. Tom Carney is celebrating another birthday. Joel 

Davidson was happy for the recent downtown concert and for UM 

being #15 in the polls. Pam Davidson was happy Joel’s pacemaker can 

be removed after 3 years. Steve Rubin is happy for FAU’s #10 RPI 

ranking. Mykal Banta is happy to support the Delray Beach Initiative 

and Mark Scheinbaum thanked the Library staff for their dedication. 

Rich Pollack thanked Bob Barcinski for helping him with Putt-Putt. 

Jeff Rasor had a great Valentine’s Day. Scott Youngberg was happy 

for the KC Chiefs winning the Super Bowl. Mike Salem forgot his 

hearing aids and Bob Hayes had his brother visiting from Colorado and 

1 more meeting to go for PPOTM. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

February 22nd Meeting :  Steve Rubin celebrated 35 years with the 

club. He’s also happy Northwestern returned to the top 25 after FAU 

dropped out. Mark Scheinbaum was happy NE beat Howard in hockey. 

Joel Davidson is happy UM won again and is facing 8-20 FSU in their 

next game. Terrence Moore is proud of his son helping Texas AM earn 

a 1st place tie in fencing. Mykal Banta thanked the club 

for its donation to the library in honor of his father. Andie 

DeVoe is helping Sea Turtle season and is finally going on 

a vacation.                                                     
                              Continues-See Happy $$, Page 3 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

              ***** February ***** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
                Bob Hayes 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

                   March - Bob Barcinski 

                     April - Terrence Moore 

                      May - Peggy Kelleher 

                     June - Bill Morse 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Carlene Laseter 

            September - Steve Rubin 

           Thank You!       

   
   NOTICE:  All future Finnegan’s Meetings will start 
at 5:30 PM. Try to come earlier if you want 
something to eat. The next meeting is on Thursday, 
March 2nd. 

 
Our club brought in a net 8 new members in 2022. 
That’s the most of any club in Florida. Thank you 
everyone for making this the BEST Club - Most Fun 
club anyone could ever join. 

 
   It is with great sadness that we report Mykal 
Banta’s father Harold, has passed away. Our club 
made a $100 memorial donation to the Library to 
honor his name. 

   Our club is 
getting new name 
badges. Watch 
for the  

             email.....This is  
            what they will look  
            like.... 
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

    
    April 14-16, 2023 ... 61st Annual Delray Affair 
                               This is a major fund raiser -  
                               We need everyone’s help 

    June 21-24 ....Kiwanis Int’l Convention, Minneapolis 
                            

  On February 28th, our 
club assisted IHOP in 
raising money for the 
Children’s Miracle Network 
during their National 
Pancake Day Promotion. 

Thanks to Joel Davidson 
for spearheading the effort. 
Also a big THANKS to 
Pam Davidson,  Carlene 
Laseter, Rich Pollack, 
Mark Scheinbaum, Dave 
Freeburn, Steve Rubin, 
Andie DeVoe, Angie 

Gray, Mike Salem, Patrick Glover, Dupree Jackson, 
Reeve Bright, and Jeff Trantalis for helping out.  

From Happy $$, Page 1 
 

Russ Mager & Jeff Rasor extended kudo’s to the Delray 
Police Dept Officer’s for their hard work during the Delray 
Tennis Tournament and handling their regular duties at the 
same time. Russ’s daughter also celebrated her 20th 
birthday. Pam Davidson was happy FPL finally fixed their 
community pool so she can go swimming. Bob Hayes had 
a “0” on his PSA test (That’s great!). Jay Alperin’s 
grandson scored a goal while playing goalie in hockey. 
Mike Salem was happy he didn’t see any gators on his 
drive to the meeting. Everyone else put in for our guests 
and a Great Day. 

Lots To Do & Places 
to Go in Delray Beach 
    
   Our speaker on February 22nd was 
Sam Metott, the Director for Parks & 
Recreation of Delray Beach. 

   Parks and Recreation offers a variety 
of programs, activities and special 
events for everyone in the community. 
The department maintains over 40 parks and 
recreational facilities including two pools, a splash park, 
athletic fields, skate park, and one and a half miles of 
public beach that is guarded 365 days a year. 

   Metott discussed upcoming events which include the 
2023 Delray Beach Senior Games, St. Patrick’s Day 
Festival & Parade, and Free concerts at Old School 
Square. His department is also in discussions regarding 
the Kiwanis Storybook Trail, which we hope to add to 
Barwick Park later this year. 

   Also discussed was the $20 million Parks General 
Obligation bond that will be on the next election ballot. 
The G.O. Bonds will pay for badly needed various 
improvements to city parks and recreational facilities, 
and are backed by the full faith and credit of the City’s 
ad valorem tax revenues.  

   For more information on the Parks and Recreation 
department, go to www.delraybeachfl.gov/government/

 

Just once, I want a username and 
password prompt to say,  

"Close enough." 

When I was a kid, I wanted to be older... 
This is not what I expected.  
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The 

 
Think you know 
words? 

Build your vocabulary with these 
new words and learn the 
meaning, history, and fun facts: 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
1.  Make petty or unnecessary objections. 

Examples of Cavil in a sentence: 
"My mother is quick to express satisfaction with home 
renovations, while my father likes to cavil with 
contractors about minor issues." 

"I thought my wife was caviling about the price of the 
computer, but the competitor listed it at $500 less, and 
she saved us a lot of money by asking for a price-
match." 
 

        

      Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 
 

   Become the leader you    
        were meant to be 

   Everyone can identify a great leader. 
But what makes a leader great? It 
takes education and training. Kiwanis 
International is training the next set of great community 
leaders through Kiwanis Amplify, a new online 
leadership development program for those who want to 
amplify their team-leadership skills.  

   Participants learn how to improve more than their 
Kiwanis club. They gain skills to improve careers, 
communities, schools and the lives of adults and 
children everywhere. More than 1,100 Kiwanians from 
41 districts on five continents have participated in 
Kiwanis Amplify.   

Registration for the next class is open until March 24, 
2023. The program starts April 3.  
 
   “I’ve had the opportunity for leadership training with 
companies like American Express, Hilton Hotels and 
Disney,” said Kelly Pena, a Kiwanis Amplify graduate 
from the California-Nevada-Hawaii District. “And I will 
tell you that Kiwanis Amplify rates up there with these 
top companies’ leadership programs.”   

   More than 85% of those who responded to the post-
program survey said they learned at least one new 
thing from every module. "This program has given us 
the opportunity to invest in our own club members in 
providing leadership knowledge and training,” said Jean 
Long Manteufel, another graduate from the Wisconsin-
Upper Michigan District. “And it is awesome.” 

   Kiwanis Amplify is conducted online. Participants can 
complete their assignments at a time that's convenient 
for them. Eight leadership topics are covered in the 
course:  
      The qualities of a good leader.   
      Methods of communication.  
      Planning engaging events.   
      Promoting diversity, equity and inclusion  
           throughout a team.  
      Working with others.  
      Sharing a message.  
      Strategic planning.  
       Self-care.  
 
   The participation fee is US$200 for members of 
Kiwanis International. The fee is $600 for non-
members. 

 
   
For more information: 
Kiwanis.org/amplify 

 
 

[KAV-əl]  
 
Part of speech: verb 
Origin: French, 16th century 

Cavil 

 

 

 

 

 

THERE WERE 29 ORIGINAL  
DISTRICTS OF KIWANIS 

Did you know? 

The District of Alabama-Florida was organized in the fall 
of 1918. Birmingham, Alabama, was the only club, having 
organized February 28, 1917. J. Mercer Barnett was the 
first governor and served until June 1919. Andrew J. 
Arrant was elected at the Mobile convention in 1919, and 
served as governor until April 11, 1921. 

The Alabama-Florida District continued under that name 
until the Kiwanis International Board met in July of 1924. 
At that meeting, the Board designated the two states 
independent districts. The second club in the district was 
Mobile. Gadsden and Huntsville tied for third place. 

The first club in Florida was Tampa, the third club formed 
in the old Alabama-Florida District. It was completed June 
18, 1919. Pensacola was completed July 10, 1919; 
Jacksonville was completed October 23, 1919.  

 I may not be that funny or athletic or good 
looking or smart or talented. ... 
........I forgot where I was going with this. 

https://www.kiwanis.org/clubs/member-resources/training/kiwanis-amplify
https://kiwanis.formstack.com/forms/2023_kiwanis_amplify
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The 

                The 3rd Annual Great PUTT-PUTT Challenge....  

  The Gauntlet was thrown again by a Rotary Club looking for 
revenge........and Kiwanis was there to defend the trophy!! 

                                    
                                                   Kiwanis V. Rotary  

 

 
 

It all took place at sun-down on February 9th at Putt'n Around, 350 NE 5th Ave, Delray Beach. With a $25 entry 
fee, we had a great turnout from both camps. Our very own Peggy Kelleher won the Hole-In-One prize. Low 
score honors went to our own David Freeburn. Luke from Rotary handed out Mardi-Gras chains to everyone, 
adding to the festivities. All proceeds went to the Achievement Centers for Children & Families, a local non-profit. 

                   Thanks Again to Reeve Bright for Putt-ing this altogether.  
            Kiwanis once again got to take home the Signature Trophy 
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The 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
3/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, March 2nd, at 5:30 pm. 
3/8  County Emergency Management Office  
3/15 South Florida Water Management District  
3/22 City of Delray Beach Utilities  
3/29 Lake Worth Drainage District  

4/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, April 6th, at 5:30 pm. 
4/12 Police Appreciation 
4/19 Winner of John Oliveira String Competition LYNN U. 
4/26 Delray Children's Garden 

5/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, May 4th, at 5:30 pm. 
5/10 Palm Beach Youth Orchestra 
5/17 Guardium Ad Litem 
5/24 S.M.A.R.T. Landlord 
5/31 Tentative:  Caridad 

6/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, June 8th, at 5:30 pm. 
6/14 CPR (Tentative) 
6/21 Tentative: In Jacob's Shoes 
6/28 NEED SPEAKER 

7/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, June 8th, at 5:30 pm. 
7/12 NEED SPEAKER 
7/19 Care Giving Youth (Tentative) 
 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
  
   

         This IRS online tool simplifies 
estimating 2023 tax withholding  
   A few minutes spent reviewing income tax withholding 
early in the year helps set a taxpayer up for success all 
year long. The Tax Withholding Estimator on IRS.gov 
makes it easy to figure out how much to withhold. 
   This online tool helps employees withhold the correct 
amount of tax from their wages. It also helps self-
employed people who have wage income estimate their 
quarterly tax payments. 
   The Tax Withholding Estimator does not ask for 
personally identifiable information, such as name, Social 
Security number, address and bank account numbers. 
The IRS doesn't save or record the information users 
enter in the Estimator. 
   Why use the Tax Withholding Estimator 
Using this tool to estimate tax withholding can help 
taxpayers avoid unpleasant surprises. Having too little 
withheld can result in a tax bill or even a penalty at tax 
time. Having too much withheld may result in a 
projected refund, which could mean less money in the 
taxpayer’s pocket during the year. The Tax Withholding 
Estimator can help taxpayers decide how much to 
withhold to get to a balance of zero or to a desired 
refund amount. 
   Taxpayers can use the results from the Tax 
Withholding Estimator to decide if they should: 
Complete a new Form W-4, Employee's Withholding 
Allowance Certificate and submit it to their employer, or 
Make an additional estimated tax payment to the IRS. 
 
   Before using the tool, taxpayers may want to 
gather a few documents, including: 
Pay stubs for all jobs. If the taxpayer married filing 
jointly, they would also need their spouses’ pay stubs. 
Forms W-2 from employers to estimate their annual 
income. 
Forms 1099 from banks, issuing agencies and other 
payers including unemployment compensation, 
dividends, distributions from a pension, annuity or 
retirement plan. 
Form 1099-K, 1099-MISC, W-2 or other income 
statement for workers in the gig economy. 
Form 1099-INT for interest received. 
Other income documents and records of virtual currency 
transactions. 
People do not need these documents use the tool but 
having them will help taxpayers estimate 2023 income 
and answer other questions asked during the process. 
The Tax Withholding Estimator results will only be as 
accurate as the information the taxpayer enters. 

   The Tax Withholding Estimator isn’t for 
taxpayers who 
   - Only have pension income – They can read more 
about pension and annuity withholding on IRS.gov. 
   - Have more complex tax situations – This includes 
taxpayers who owe certain taxes such as the alternative 
minimum tax and people with long-term capital gains or 
qualified dividends. 

More Information: 
Publication 505, Tax Withholding and Estimated Tax 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2luZGl2aWR1YWxzL3RheC13aXRoaG9sZGluZy1lc3RpbWF0b3IifQ.1iH4d95hVN-HMwjWD0Qljn1Kx_Azr
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2Zvcm1zLXB1YnMvYWJvdXQtZm9ybS13LTQifQ.xb1XLaQ8KUUg_hwc8_2D0opwPjX_y6wAg--G2jCi7-s/s
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2Zvcm1zLXB1YnMvYWJvdXQtZm9ybS13LTQifQ.xb1XLaQ8KUUg_hwc8_2D0opwPjX_y6wAg--G2jCi7-s/s
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L25ld3Nyb29tL2Jhc2ljcy1vZi1lc3RpbWF0ZWQtdGF4ZXMtZm9yLWluZGl2aWR1YWxzIn0.Ks5WfB7443TW
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2Zvcm1zLXB1YnMvYWJvdXQtZm9ybS13LTIifQ.hTmSWsNEBjt9gWjC-4YNp1CVVZnvB-nD2jnmm7dyjr0/s
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L3RheHRvcGljcy90YzQxOCJ9.vSp-C2IydG-7ZZTX3LlrY-c9Zfpjl2Fm1Nn7UGB0w0o/s/157492261/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L3RheHRvcGljcy90YzQwNCJ9.b1tpp-1lKcSH9-gnYBSHDLeULaD6OwFweHnJ5e83mxA/s/157492261/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L3RheHRvcGljcy90YzQxMCJ9.AufJ2U_xrP3C6JOnBMwIqkNunLIuShPFpxK3i1TFEOs/s/157492261/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L3RheHRvcGljcy90YzQxMCJ9.AufJ2U_xrP3C6JOnBMwIqkNunLIuShPFpxK3i1TFEOs/s/157492261/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2J1c2luZXNzZXMvZ2lnLWVjb25vbXktdGF4LWNlbnRlciJ9.ZdYTM3JePhilLWGzvUFUDJhb2L_yYSVDV1L
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2Zvcm1zLXB1YnMvYWJvdXQtZm9ybS0xMDk5LWludCJ9.AhQvarltr4AFY4CZc50Y2gulK5kzJDVxdsX-BA6
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L3RheHRvcGljcy90YzQwMyJ9.fEt2-AJxW5_RPE9Bby2OAzUz1Ftchc7IiQcAeuqCUi0/s/157492261/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2J1c2luZXNzZXMvc21hbGwtYnVzaW5lc3Nlcy1zZWxmLWVtcGxveWVkL2RpZ2l0YWwtYXNzZXRzIn0.sb8E
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2luZGl2aWR1YWxzL2ludGVybmF0aW9uYWwtdGF4cGF5ZXJzL3BlbnNpb25zLWFuZC1hbm51aXR5LXdpdGho
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTYuNzE2OTU2NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2Zvcm1zLXB1YnMvYWJvdXQtcHVibGljYXRpb24tNTA1In0.lmh0G7ydIV_YfE94pMksMXk6NGV5STpMY7FA
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

         February 2 - Bob (Mr. President) Hayes 

    February 8 - Bill Morse 

  February 15 - Mark Scheinbaum 

  February 22 - Bill Morse (Again??) 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“Fact creates norms, and truth 
illumination.” 

             --  WERNER HERZOG  

1. Fact or Crap - Every 
day the average person 
loses 60-100 strands of 
hair. 

2. Fact or Crap - The 
brain is much more active 
at day than during the 
night.  

3. Fact or Crap - Winston Churchill has a 
size of a cigar named after him.  

4. Fact or Crap - J.M. Barrie, author of 
Peter Pan was only five feet tall.  

5. Fact or Crap - Humans shed about 
600,000 particles of skin every hour.  

6. Fact or Crap - The strongest muscle in 
proportion to its size in the human body is 
the tongue. 

7. Fact or Crap - A total eclipse of the 
sun happens once every 11 years.  

                (Answers on Page 9) 

 

Simple ways to build 

a cancer-prevention 

diet - Part 4 

 
  GMOs, pesticides, and cancer risk 
   Genetically modified organisms (GMOs) are plants or 
animals whose DNA has been altered in ways that 
cannot occur in nature or in traditional crossbreeding, 
most commonly in order to be resistant to pesticides or 
produce an insecticide. While the U.S. Food and Drug 
Administration (FDA) and the biotech companies that 
engineer GMOs insist they are safe, many food safety 
advocates point out that these products have 
undergone only short-term testing to determine their 
effects on humans. 

   Some animal studies have indicated that consuming 
GMOs may cause certain types of cancer. Since most 
GMOs are engineered for herbicide tolerance, the use of 
toxic herbicides like Roundup has substantially 
increased since GMOs were introduced. Some studies 
have indicated that the use of pesticides even at low 
doses can increase the risk of certain cancers, such as 
leukemia, lymphoma, brain tumors, breast cancer, and 
prostate cancer. However, research into the link 
between GMOs, pesticides, and cancer remains 
inconclusive. 

If you're worried about GMOs and 

pesticides, buy organic or local foods 
In most countries, organic crops contain no GMOs and 
organic meat comes from animals raised on organic, 
GMO-free feed. Locally grown produce is less likely to 
have been treated with chemicals to prevent spoilage. 

 
A divorce court judge said to the husband,"Mr. 
Geraghty, I have reviewed this case very carefully 
and I've decided to give your wife $800 a week." 

"That's very fair, your honor," he replied. "And 
every now and then I'll try to send her a few 
bucks myself." 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-eating/organic-foods.htm
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

February 2: 
1536, present-day Buenos Aires, Argentina, was founded by Pedro de Mendoza of 
Spain. 
1653, New Amsterdam — now New York City — was incorporated. 
1887, Punxsutawney, Pennsylvania, held its first Groundhog Day festival. 
1914, Charles Chaplin made his movie debut as the comedy short “Making a 
Living” was released by Keystone Film Co. 
1943, the remainder of Nazi forces from the Battle of Stalingrad surrendered in a 
major victory for the Soviets in World War II. 
1980, NBC News reported the FBI had conducted a sting operation targeting 
members of Congress using phony Arab businessmen in what became known as 
“Abscam,” a codename protested by Arab-Americans. 
1990, in a dramatic concession to South Africa’s Black majority, President F.W. 
de Klerk lifted a ban on the African National Congress and promised to free 
Nelson Mandela. 
2017, using a backhoe to smash through a barricade of water-filled footlockers, 
police stormed Delaware’s largest prison, ending a nearly 20-hour hostage 
standoff with inmates; one hostage, a guard, was killed. 
2020, the Philippines reported that a 44-year-old Chinese man from Wuhan had 
died in a Manila hospital from the new coronavirus; it was the first death from the 
virus to be recorded outside of China.  
2013, Former Navy SEAL and “American Sniper” author Chris Kyle was fatally 
shot along with a friend, Chad Littlefield, at a gun range west of Glen Rose, 
Texas; suspect Eddie Ray Routh was later convicted and sentenced to life in 
prison without parole.  
 Birthdays:  
 Comedian Tom Smothers is 86. 
 Rock singer-guitarist Graham Nash is 81. 
 Actor Brent Spiner (Star-Trek: Data) is 74.  
 Rock musician Ross Valory (Journey) is 74.  
 Model Christie Brinkley is 69.  
 Actor Michael Talbott is 68.  
 Singer Shakira is 46. 
 Country singer Blaine Larsen is 37.  
 Actor Zosia Mamet is 35. 

February 8: 
1587, Mary, Queen of Scots was beheaded at Fotheringhay Castle in England 
after she was implicated in a plot to murder her cousin, Queen Elizabeth I. 
1693, a charter was granted for the College of William and Mary in Williamsburg 
in the Virginia Colony. 
1910, the Boy Scouts of America was incorporated. 
1922, President Warren G. Harding had a radio installed in the White House. 
1924, the first execution by gas in the United States took place at the Nevada 
State Prison in Carson City as Gee Jon, a Chinese immigrant convicted of murder, 
was put to death. 
1952, Queen Elizabeth II proclaimed her accession to the British throne following 
the death of her father, King George VI. 
1960, work began on the Hollywood Walk of Fame, located on Hollywood 
Boulevard and Vine Street in Los Angeles. 
1971, NASDAQ, the world’s first electronic stock exchange, held its first trading 
day. 
2020, the U.S. Embassy in Beijing said a 60-year-old U.S. citizen who’d been 
diagnosed with the coronavirus had died on Feb. 5 in Wuhan; it was apparently 
the first American fatality from the virus. 
 Birthdays:  
 Composer-conductor John Williams is 91.  
 Broadcast journalist Ted Koppel is 83.  
 Actor Nick Nolte is 82.  
 Comedian Robert Klein is 81.  
 Actor Mary Steenburgen is 70.  
 Author John Grisham is 68.  
 Rock singer Vince Neil (Motley Crue) is 62.  
 Basketball Hall of Famer Alonzo Mourning is 53.  
 Actor Seth Green is 49.  

 

February 15: 
1764, the site of present-day St. Louis was established by Pierre Laclede and 
Auguste Chouteau. 
1879, President Rutherford B. Hayes signed a bill allowing female attorneys to 
argue cases before the Supreme Court. 
1898, the U.S. battleship Maine mysteriously blew up in Havana Harbor, killing 
more than 260 crew members and bringing the United States closer to war with 
Spain. 
1950, Walt Disney‘s animated film “Cinderella” premieres in Boston. 
1961, 73 people, including an 18-member U.S. figure skating team en route to 
the World Championships in Czechoslovakia, were killed in the crash of a Sabena 
Airlines Boeing 707 in Belgium. 
1989, the Soviet Union announced that the last of its troops had left Afghanistan, 
after more than nine years of military intervention. 
2003, millions of protesters around the world demonstrated against the prospect 
of a U.S. attack on Iraq. 
2013, With a blinding flash and a booming shock wave, a meteor blazed across 
Russia’s western Siberian sky and exploded, injuring more than 1,000 people as 
it blasted out windows 
2018, American Mikaela Shiffrin used a hard-charging final run to win the 
women’s giant slalom at the Winter Olympics in South Korea. 
2022, The families of nine victims of the Sandy Hook Elementary School shooting 
agreed to a $73 million settlement of a lawsuit against the maker of the rifle used 
to kill 20 first graders and six educators in 2012. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Claire Bloom is 92.  
 Author Susan Brownmiller is 88. 
 Rock musician Mick Avory (The Kinks) is 79.  
 Jazz musician Henry Threadgill is 79. 
 Actor Jane Seymour is 72.  
 Singer Melissa Manchester is 72.  
 “Simpsons” creator Matt Groening is 69. 
 Rock musician Stevie Benton (Drowning Pool) is 52.  
 Actor Renee O’Connor is 52.  

February 22: 
1630, English colonists in the Massachusetts Bay Colony first sampled popcorn 
brought to them by a Native American named Quadequina for their Thanksgiving 
celebration. 
1784, a U.S. merchant ship, the Empress of China, left New York for the Far East 
to trade goods with China. 
1935, it became illegal for airplanes to fly over the White House. 
1959, the inaugural Daytona 500 race was held; although Johnny Beauchamp 
was initially declared the winner, the victory was later awarded to Lee Petty. 
1980, the “Miracle on Ice” took place in Lake Placid, New York, as the United 
States Olympic hockey team upset the Soviets, 4-3. (The U.S. team went on to 
win the gold medal.) 
1997, scientists in Scotland announced they had succeeded in cloning an adult 
mammal, producing a lamb named “Dolly.” (Dolly, however, was later put down 
after a short life marred by premature aging and disease.) 
2016, the City Council of Charlotte, North Carolina, voted 7-4 to pass a new law 
allowing transgender people to choose public bathrooms that corresponded to 
their gender identity. 
2021, the number of U.S. deaths from COVID-19 topped 500,000, according to 
Johns Hopkins University. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor John Ashton is 75.  
 iActor Ellen Greene is 72. 
 World Golf Hall of Famer Vijay Singh is 60.  
 Actor Jeri Ryan is 55.  
 Actor-singer Lea Salonga is 52.  
 Int’l Tennis Hall of Famer Michael Chang is 51.  
 Actor Drew Barrymore is 48.  
 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, 
like Jay and his friends will be doing and 
Basketball Hall of Famer Julius Erving joins us, 
we hope that you will buy him a “Slam Dunk” 
drink, as he is 73 years old today.    
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                  If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 10) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

   
 

        Answers..........   

 

1. Fact: I am surprised i am not bald 
already. 

2. Crap: The brain actually works 
harder at night. 

3. Fact: He owned 3,000 and 4,00 
cigars at one time. 

4. Fact. He blamed his height for his inability to attract 
women although he did marry. 

5. Fact: Every day an adult body produces 300 billion 
new cells. 

6. Fact 

7. Crap. While they are rare, a total eclipse of the sun 
happens far more often. 

Funny Quotes 
about Marriage ... 
 -- “I married for love but the 
obvious side benefit of having 
someone around to find my 
glasses cannot be ignored.” 
— Cameron Esposito 

--  “Marriage is a wonderful 
institution, but who wants to live in an institution?” —
 Groucho Marx 

 --  “I have learned that only two things are necessary 
to keep one’s wife happy. First, let her think she’s 
having her own way. And second, let her have it.” — 
Lyndon B. Johnson 

 --  “Before you marry a person you should first make 
them use a computer with slow Internet to see who they 
really are.” — Will Ferrell 

 -- “Marriage is like vitamins: we supplement each 
other’s minimum daily requirements.” — Kathy Mohnke 

 -- “Before you got married, you were madly in love with 
each other. Now you will be mad at each other as well.” 
— Unknown 

 

  I don't always go the extra mile, but 
when I do it's because I missed my exit. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2022-23 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Bert West 
                Divide, Colorado  
 

        2022-23 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                   Sharon Moody 

           Email: sharonmoody91@yahoo.com 

        2022-23 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Thayer 
          Email: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2021-22 President:  Dan Borba  
               Email: dpborba@aol.com  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

         Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

A MESSAGE FROM KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL 
TRUSTEE, FLORIDA DISTRICT INTERNATIONAL 
BOARD COUNSELOR -   CHUCK FLETCHER 

Get Up! Get Up! Don’t Miss the Show! 
   Have you ever been so excited to go to a show that you 

couldn’t wait to see? Let’s think of Kiwanis as that show for the 

next several months. Kiwanis friends, Let’s get excited! 

Our whole purpose is to help kids in the community. Another 
tool in our tool box is Service Leadership Programs (SLP) in 
schools, or community-based programs. Kiwanians can use 
these programs foster students to train to be great leaders not 
only as future Kiwanians but also in their community. We can 
sponsor programs that help feed kids that are hungry, sports 
programs, and partner with other students across the country 
can teach them different cultures, history, and the impact of 
service in a community. 

   I remember when we started a Kiwanis group called K-Kids in 
the elementary school, their first project was to produce art 
work to make money to help develop wells in countries that 
didn’t have safe drinking water. What a proud group of young 
people they were as they collected over $200.00 for their 
fundraiser. They were fulfilled by helping other students and 
friends even in a different part of the world. 

   Another great impact for clubs to make is to give to the 
Kiwanis Children Fund. Seek out information on grants, 
available through the Children’s Fund to help a cause in your 
community. I would encourage individuals and clubs to donate 
to the Kiwanis Children Fund to help make a difference this 
year. 

Great Force in the Communities!! 

   Why do we BRAND Kiwanis when we have major events? 
Community awareness is the answer. What’s the point of 
keeping your clubs’ good work a secret? I remember being in 
Spa, Belgium and the folks there knew that Kiwanis was in their 
city because they had statues all over the city painted by the 
local artists, representing the work of Kiwanis for children. 

   How do you brand your event so that people know Kiwanis is 
in town? Do you wear your Kiwanis logo clothing? Do you 
network with other groups in our community? These types of 
events could potentially be low cost with high impact with 
visibility? WE CAN DO IT! Let’s look at other areas Kiwanis Clubs 
could have a major impact. What are you doing to impact the 
name of Kiwanis, where it could benefit the children of your 
community? 

   Kiwanis has so much information available on growing your 
club and how to build new clubs in your area. Shout out to clubs 
that continue to tell the story of Kiwanis and what an impact it 
has made in your life and community. People are waiting for you 
to ask them to become a part of this great family called Kiwanis. 
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


